. SAFETY RECALL NOTICE

| 01/08/2021 NO. 2020-01 |

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN:

SKEETER Products has been made aware of a potential issue concerning the braking system used on some SKEETER built
trailers.

The issue centers around the slider pin(s), which secure the brake caliper assembly in position over the brake rotor.
There have been some instances where the slider pin(s) loosened under normal operating conditions.

Effectively immediately, we have issued a safety recall on all SKEETER Built trailers that are affected. Our records
indicate that your dealership has been invoiced the following boats with affected trailers:

HHHSERIAL NUMBERSH##

Referencing the Boats that have been retailed sold, SKEETER will be contacting those owners directly and requesting
they contact their dealership to set up an immediate appointment to have the slider pins inspected on their trailer. Your
dealership must notify the owner of any affected trailer that was actually

sold but listed as “unsold” in the report. You must modify all affected trailers in your inventory as well

as all customer owned trailers brought to you for this service. Any affected trailer that you purchase from Skeeter in the
future may also require modification. If you purchase a trailer from another dealer or Skeeter, check to see if the
procedure in this bulletin have already been performed before you sell the trailer.

in the event you discover any trailers with loose and or missing pin(s), please refer to the attached repair process for the
appropriate corrective action. The attached repair process encompasses all possible scenarios and provide appropriate
process for each. Trailers that are affected should not be operated until they are modified. It is a violation of Skeeter
policy for your dealership to deliver any affected trailer(s) to customers until the procedure in this bulletin are
performed.

Please file a warranty request online, using job code T300, to receive reimbursement for time expended as outlined in
the attached repair process instructions.

Sincerely,

Robert Young

Customer Relations Manager
SKEETER Products

903-983-5646
Robert_young@yamaha-motor.com



